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Friday 20th November 2015 

PARENT GOVERNOR ELECTION 
Thank you to all who voted in the Parent Governor Election, the  results will 

be in next week’s newsletter. 

FOOTBALL LEAGUE NEWS 
The football team best St Cleer B 6-0 this week!  Well done to all the team. 

ALL AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS EXCEPT CHOIR WILL 
 FINISH NEXT WEEK 

CHRISTMAS EVENTS CHRISTMAS EVENTS CHRISTMAS EVENTS CHRISTMAS EVENTS     
‘A CHRISTMAS CELEBRATION’‘A CHRISTMAS CELEBRATION’‘A CHRISTMAS CELEBRATION’‘A CHRISTMAS CELEBRATION’    

Thursday 10th December 1.30 and 6.00pm in the Church 

Please join us for our annual Christmas plays from Dewey, Loveny and Fowey Classes 
 

CHRISTINGLE AND CHRISTMAS FAIRCHRISTINGLE AND CHRISTMAS FAIRCHRISTINGLE AND CHRISTMAS FAIRCHRISTINGLE AND CHRISTMAS FAIR    

Monday 14th December in the Church 

Christmas Fair from 1.00 with stalls and refreshments 

Christingle with music at 2.00pm 
 

WEAR A CHRISTMAS JUMPER TO SCHOOL DAY £1 WEDNESDAY 16th December  
Everyone is invited to wear a Christmas jumper or hat to school, please don’t buy anything expensive, just decorate a 

jumper or hat with tinsel or paper snowflakes perhaps.  Money raised will go to school fundraising. 
CHRISTMAS LUNCH WEDNESDAY 16th December  

Traditionally all children, staff and governors sit down to a lovely Christmas meal cooked by Donna.  Meal choices are 
below, could you please return the slip, whether or not your child is eating, so that Donna has an idea of numbers.  

The meal will cost £2.20. 
 

CHRISTMAS PARTY WITH SPECIAL VISITOR Thursday 17th December 
We are looking forward to our party when we all join together in the hall for food and drink awaiting the arrival of our 

special visitor.  To avoid getting too much of the same type of food could we please ask that your child brings the  
following, thank you. 

Foundation–Biscuits    Y1-small cakes 
Y2 and Y3–cold snacks e.g. cooked sausages, mini scotch eggs, veggie snacks, cheese, crisps 

Y4– Sandwiches    Y5– Fruit     Y6-Sausage rolls/veggie sausage rolls 

SEWING IN FOWEY CLASS 
Thank you to Vicky, Kate and Sioux from ‘Mazed’ who came in to Fowey 

Class and performed a play called ‘Elowen and the Gorse Bush’ with 
puppets and scenery they had made.  Each child in the class then sewed 

a finger puppet of one of the characters from the play. 

CHRISTMAS LUNCH WEDNESDAY 16TH DECEMBER 
 

Name of Child_____________________________________ 
 
My Child will/will not be having Christmas Lunch 
Menu choice: Roast Turkey Vegetarian Yule Log     Shortbread and Clementine Christmas Sponge 

STAMPS 
We are still collecting stamps for Cry Southwest, As we approach 

 Christmas could we ask you to save any stamps you may have and put 
them in the box in the foyer, thank you. 

CHRISTMAS POST BOX 
The Christmas Post Box will be open for business from 1st December.   

Children can get their cards stamped for 2p per card, we guarantee 
same day delivery!  We do encourage children not to send too many 

cards. Money will go to the school fundraising focus. 

POPPY APPEAL 
The school raised a magnificent £175.33 for this year’s poppy appeal, 
the largest collection in the parish other than that at the Remembrance 

Parade. Thank you  so much. 

MESSAGE FROM THE SCHOOL COUNCIL 
The School Council will encourage healthy snacks at morning break.  We  

report that behaviour in the school is excellent.  We would like to 
 congratulate the football team on their achievements.  We are proud that 

pupils are working hard and participating in school life. 

CD RECORDING 
The children have this week recorded a CD of Christmas Songs which will be 

on sale soon.  Our thanks to Norna who accompanied the children on the 
piano and to Mr Dukes for doing the recording. 

ANTARCTIC TALK BY MR POULSON 
Fowey Class are learning about Sir Ernest Shackleton and his Antarctic 
explorations. Mr Poulson came in to Fowey Class to tell them about his 
work with the British Antarctic Survey and what conditions are like in the 
Antarctic. He showed incredible photographs of the area including where 

Shackleton is buried. 

CONGRATULATIONS to former pupil Lauren who came  second in 
the regional Miss Inspiration beauty pageant and was awarded ‘best 
hair’ and ‘most photogenic’.  She will now go on to the national final in 
the Spring. 

YOUNG FARMERS EVENT-On 5th and 6th December from 10am to 5pm Santa will be at Carnglaze Caverns.  There is a £2 charge for adults to enter the Crystal and Gift 
Fair, no charge for Under 12s.  The Young Farmers are asking for donations to see Santa. 

We have been requested by local organisations to include the community events detailed below. These events are not endorsed by St Neot School. 


